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NOTICE OF INTENTION TO TRANSFER
COUNCIL-MANAGED LAND DANKS
STREET, ALBERT PARK

Port Phillip City Council (‘Council’) gives notice under section 114 of the Local Government Act 2020 (*Act’) of
its intention to transfer land of approximately 240m2 being part of a median strip at Danks Street, Albert Park,
near its intersection with Victoria Avenue, as shown shaded on the image below.
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The proposed transfer of land is the result of arrangements for the transfer of road management functions from
Council o the Head, Transport for Victoria in accordance with section 15 of the Road Management Act 2004, to
facilitate upgrades to tram networks by the Department of Transport and Planning.

A person may make a written submission on the proposal in accordance with section 223 of the Act. Interested
persons are invited to make a written submission to Council by Wednesday, 21 February 2024

Submissions should be sent via email to property@portphillp.vic.gov.au or addressed to Kate Psomotragos and
posted to Port Phillip City Council, Private Bag 3, St Kilda VIC 3182. Submissions can also be hand delivered to
99A Carlisle Street, St Kilda VIC 3182

Any person making a submission is entitied to request in the submission that the person wishes to appear in
person, or to be represented by a person specified in the submission, at a meeting of Council or a Committee of
Council on a date, time, and place to be determined by Council

Any person making a written submission under section 223 of the Act is advised that all submissions and
personal information in the submission will be handled by Council in accordance with the provisions of the
Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014

Further information regarding the proposal can be obtained from Port Phillip City Council (Kate Psomotragos via
phone: 03 8563 7989)
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